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A message from Father Colin 
During this period of time instead of the bulletin detailing the weekly activities of the Church I want to use the 
opportunity to keep you updated on how the current coronavirus crisis will affect us as a church family and how 
we might respond to the present situation. 
 
The Present Situation 
Since last week, when all public services had been cancelled but the church could remain open for private 
prayer, there has been another step change in the way in which we are called to respond to the pandemic. All 
places of worship must be closed and locked not only for public worship but also for private prayer. This virus 
is highly contagious, and we must do our part to show the wider community how we must behave in the current 
situation. There can be no weddings or baptisms in church buildings until further notice. Funerals can only 
happen at the Crematorium or at the graveside, with only immediate family members in attendance. Clergy and 
the bereaved will be asked to keep their distance from one another and to avoid physical contact. Livestreaming 
of services can continue but cannot be recorded from the church but from the home. 
 
Our Response 
In his recent pastoral letter to the clergy Bishop Christopher stresses that our priority should lie in our pastoral 
ministry as a community of faith and, since we are not able to physically enter into the homes of others at this 
time, we must undertake it from our homes, phones and computers. We have already begun this and I am 
grateful to the pastoral team, and in particular Lesley Handy and Anne Morgan, for identifying those who may 
feel lonely and isolated and also to those who have volunteered to make regular contact with these people, 
offering comfort and prayer. 
 
As well as responding pastorally we need also to respond prayerfully. To assist us with this there are various 
resources that the Church of England and the Diocese of Portsmouth have put on their websites 
(www.churchofengland.org and www.portsmouth.anglican.org). This Sunday would have been the occasion 
when the Bishop of Portsmouth was to join us for our 50th anniversary Eucharist. This is of course not possible. 
However, he will be streaming Sunday Eucharist for the diocese live from Bishopsgrove, and I encourage you to 
follow this. Further details will be available on the diocesan website in due course. In addition, I will endeavour 
to provide some liturgical resources during each day of Holy Week. These will be available online and in a print 
version for those who are unable to access a computer. 
 
These changing times necessitate new and innovative ways of ‘being church’ but it won’t be forever. Let us pray 
for a swift resolution. 
 
I finish, I am afraid, on a rather sad note. Many of you will have come to know Ray and Pauline Kent who have 
been coming to us for some months. Sadly, Pauline has recently died. I managed to visit her before the lockdown 
was announced, and I am in contact with Ray. Please hold them both in your prayers, along with their daughter 
who lives in Italy and so is unable to return home due to travel restrictions. 
 
With my continued prayers for you all. Fr Colin 
 
  

Remembering Those Who Need Our Prayers This Week  
Shelley Lazlett, Geoff, Anna Chapman, Christopher, Richard Rundle, Martyn Lawlor, Hillary, Madison, Amy, Carmell, 
Christine, Ray Kent, Sandra Hewett, Spencer, Margaret Cavey, Ken Pask, John Haughton, Pete Martin, Anne Brown; 
Pete; Fr Beau Brandie; Jenny Pilling; Fr Charles  

 We Remember John Symonds, Richard Field, Vic Brown, Rosemary Jameson, Barbara Green, Pauline Kent and 
Lesley Harman who have died recently and Violet Brown, Daisy Mitchell and Betty Herbert whose anniversaries fall at 
this time. 
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